
NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
10 September 2025 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors Blogg, Holborn and Knight 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope, D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed) and D.Wyndham (Cricket Club) 
 

Minute No.  
PFC 25/ 

 
In the absence of both the Chairman and Vice Chairman it was agreed that Cllr Holborn would act as Chairman 
for the meeting. 
 
19. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs M.Abraham, Shaikh and Wood 

 

20. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – Cllr Blogg declared 

an interest as a member of the Bowls Club, D. Morgan declared an interest as a member of Ferriby Shed 

and D.Wyndham declared an interest as a member of the Cricket Club. 
 

21. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9 JULY 2025 – Resolved – that the minutes be 

accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 
 

22. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking 

23. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that it had been a quiet summer but with 

more litter than usual.  It was also noted that the quarterly inspection had been completed.  The zip wire 

requires a service and further repairs will be made to the wet pour in the coming weeks. 
 

24. CLERK’S REPORT  

24.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that on the monthly CCTV check there is an issue with the live 

broadcasting of 2 cameras, but reported that the images are being recorded so full coverage is in place.  

A resident has questioned whether some seating in the shade can be installed.  The suggestion was 

briefly discussed and it was noted that the area behind the wicket should be avoided.  This idea will be 

incorporated into the budget discussions. 

24.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was discussed.  No concerns were raised. 
 

25. OTHER MATTERS 

25.1. Playing Field Risk Assessment – The risk assessment document was circulated before the meeting.  

No major issues of concern were raised and the actions required were agreed, which included 

expenditure on a replacement water heater for the pavilion toilet. 

25.2. Bowls Club – It was noted that following the suspension of the club over the summer, it would be 

closing due to lack of membership.  It was agreed that the Clerk would meet with Cllrs Blogg and 

Wood before the next meeting to discuss the implications of this decision. 

25.3. Allett Mower – In accordance with paragraph 4 of the Joint Ownership and Use Agreement, it was 

noted that the Allet Mower will now transfer to the ownership of the Cricket Club.  Should the Bowls 

Club be relaunched, then the mower will transfer back to joint ownership. 

25.4. Electric Supply to Score Box – The Cricket Club wish to investigate installing an electric supply to 

the score box.  It was agreed that the best approach would be for the club to contact Norman Jarvis & 

Son Electricians directly to scope out the project. 

25.5. Grounds Maintenance of Bowls Area – The two quotations for the grass cutting of the green and 

surrounding area were discussed.  It was agreed that the job would be offered to SJK Garden Services 

in the short term, but if it is too time consuming then Ferriby Fencing would be asked to do the work.  

The funds allocated in the budget for the Bowls Club are sufficient to cover the new cutting and 

strimming costs. 

 
The meeting closed at : 8.20pm 
Date of next meeting : 8 October 2025 


